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Date: July 15, 2023 

Raipur, Chhattisgarh: On July 15, 2023, Dr. Montu M. Patel, the Honorable President of the 
Pharmacy Council of India (PCI), paid a visit to the University Institute of Pharmacy at Pt. 
Ravishankar Shukla University in Raipur. Accompanying him were Mr. Sushil Kumar 
Bansal, PCI Member from New Delhi and Chairman of the Punjab State Pharmacy Council, 
and Mr. Jashubhai H. Chaudhary, Registrar of the Gujarat State Pharmacy Council. 

The visit commenced with a warm welcome and felicitation of the distinguished guests by 
Prof. S.J. Daharwal, Director and Head of the University Institute of Pharmacy (UIOP). The 
faculty members, non-teaching staff, and research scholars of UIOP gathered to witness the 
ceremony and engage in fruitful discussions. 

During the event, the faculty members of the department had an interactive session with Dr. 
Montu M. Patel and the accompanying dignitaries, focusing on various aspects of pharmacy 
education and addressing the latest issues pertaining to the profession. The exchange of ideas 
and knowledge was highly appreciated by all attendees. 

Dr. Montu M. Patel and the visiting delegates took a comprehensive tour of the entire 
department, exploring its state-of-the-art facilities and infrastructure. They were particularly 
impressed by the innovative teaching methods and research practices implemented by the 
department. 

Expressing his satisfaction with the visit, Dr. Montu M. Patel commended the University 
Institute of Pharmacy for its commitment to excellence and dedication to shaping the future of 
pharmacy education. He acknowledged the efforts made by the faculty members and 
encouraged them to continue their pursuit of innovation and academic excellence. 

The visit by the Honorable President of PCI and other esteemed guests marked a significant 
milestone for the University Institute of Pharmacy, reaffirming its position as a leading 
institution in the field of pharmacy education. The event provided an invaluable opportunity 
for the faculty members and students to interact with prominent figures in the profession and 
gain valuable insights into the latest developments in the field. 

The University Institute of Pharmacy looks forward to further collaborations with the 
Pharmacy Council of India and other esteemed organizations to enhance the quality of 
pharmacy education and contribute to the advancement of the profession. 
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